
The New Market Fire Department recently purchased a new computer with an $800 grant 

received from the Clarinda Foundation.  The Fire Department contributed $83 toward the 

purchase of the computer.  Jason Strough, New Market Fire Chief explained that the computer 

plays a critical role in keeping track of the fire department’s fire calls.  Statistics surrounding 

each fire will be recorded which will enable the Fire Department to provide information to the 

State about specific fire calls upon request. Plans are to eventually track all of the EMS calls.  

This new computer replaces a computer that was over 10 years old and did not operate in an 

efficient manner.   


